
 

He nui te akoranga ki Waterlea Great learning happens at Waterlea 

 
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula Vinaka, Ni Hau, Namaste,  
Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Sagutom, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Huan Ying, Hola,  

Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте 

 

Newsletter 14 June 2023 

17 House Ave, Maangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

Important Dates 

16 June - Interschool Hockey 

16 June - New Entrant Cohort Visit 9am 

16 June - MANA Assembly 12.15pm 

23 June - New Entrant Cohort Visit 9am 

23 June - Maths @ Waterlea Whaanau 

Morning 9-10.30am 

26 June - Board of Trustees Hui 7pm 

30 June - New Entrant Cohort Visit 9am 

30 June - MANA Assembly 12.15pm 

30 June - PTA Sausage Sizzle 

30 June - Term 2 Ends 

17 July - Term 3 Begins and New Entrant 

Cohort Starts 

22 September - Term 3 Ends 

9 October - Term 4 Begins 

15 December - Last Day of School 2023 

 

Many of you will be wondering what is happening with the junior 

playground and when it might be completed. The good news is 

that the construction team is back onsite with the timeframe to be 

completed by the end of this term, ready for reopening in Term 3. 

We thought we would share the vision for additional shade cover 

in the school and below are photos of the three shade structures 

for each playground. The junior playground will be white and the 

other two will be navy blue in keeping with the school colours. We 

are putting out extra play equipment for the younger children 

under the covered Year 1 area while this work is taking place. 

 

 

 



Thank you for attending your child’s Teacher Led Conference over the past week or so. We had 

really good whaanau attendance rates to these learning conversations and we really appreciate 

your engagement in them. If you did not manage to book a time please contact the classroom 

teacher to make a time that suits.  

In staff news, it is with sadness that we farewell Tiarnán Quinn and Andrea Hawtin at the end of 

this term. Both teachers are shifting up north to be closer to whanau. Tiarnán to Spain and Andrea 

to the Warkworth area. Tiarnán and Andrea joined the teaching team at Waterlea at the beginning 

of 2022 and we thank them for their professionalism, teamwork and maanakitanga. Our tamariki, 

whaanau and staff will miss them and we wish them well in the future. 

 

Waterlea Whaanau Morning - Maths @ Waterlea 

Next Friday 23 June, Waterlea is holding an open morning for whaanau to come along and get a 

sense of what maths teaching looks like at Waterlea. You are welcome to pop into your child’s 

classroom and spend a bit of time alongside your tamariki, getting involved in their maths learning. 

Junior classrooms are planning to be open to visitors 9:00-9:45am, the middle and senior school 

will be open 9:30-10:20am. 

 

Persuasive Writing at Waterlea 

Many of our older tamariki are learning to persuade an audience to consider new perspectives and 

ideas through writing. Room 11 have been looking at writing different perspectives regarding an 

important issue close to their hearts - should Waterlea School have a school uniform? Thanks 

Chey, Amelia and Renee for sharing your chart outlining the main points of view on uniforms - 

some of your arguments were really convincing! 



Royal Oak Intermediate - Enrolments are now open 

Enrolments are open for 2024 for Royal Oak Intermediate. They are hosting tours starting 

from next week and an Open Evening next term. Please click the link to Book your Tour: 

https://forms.gle/GSMveUdqFxRaUv2J9  

If you would like to enrol now for 2024, please click this next link:  

https://royaloakint.school.nz/enrolment-overview/ 

https://forms.gle/GSMveUdqFxRaUv2J9
https://royaloakint.school.nz/enrolment-overview/



